## Munro Township Regular Board Meeting September 12th, 2023 Munro Township Hall

Board Members Present: Mary Bur, Cheryl Dotski, Keith Ginop, Don Tracey & Paul Nows.

Supervisor Ginop called the meeting to Order at 7:00 PM with the Pledge to the flag.

**Agenda:** Motion by Don Tracey to approve the agenda, supported by Paul Nows. Motion carried.

**Approval of Minutes**: Don Tracey made the motion to approve the August 2023 Regular Board Meeting Minutes, supported by Paul Nows. Motion carried.

**Payment of Bills**: Cheryl Dotski made the motion to pay the September 2023 bills in the amount of \$8245.11, supported by Don Tracey. Motion carried.

## **Updates:**

**Fire Board**: The Fire Chief went over fire runs and payment of bills. **MTA**: The August MTA was hosted by Munro Township. The guest speaker was Nora Balgoyen from ITC. **Road Commission**: No report.

1st Public Comment: None.

## **Unfinished Business:**

- Silver Strand Special Assessment Request: A small group of the interested parties were present and indicated that they are interested in moving forward with the paving project. They were advised that Matt Hall from the CCRC was present at the last meeting to address some of their questions but no interested parties from their group were present. It will again be put on next months agenda and Matt will be invited to field questions.
- Heilman Road: Again, there was much discussion on the issue of upgrading Heilman Road, it
  was re-iterated that the ballpark figures for improvement would be approximately \$200,000.00
  per mile for Afton Stone and \$500,000.00 per mile for asphalt. It was noted a road millage
  would be for all roads in the township, not specific to any project.
- Weadock Road: There is an upcoming meeting with the CCRC Road that will determine how and when Weadock Road will be turned back to gravel.
- Blight Complaints: Supervisor gave a brief update on the current blight issues, Clerk Bur requested that Undersheriff Josh Ginop provide something in writing as to the status of the submitted complaints that we could share with our constituents.
- Douglas Lake Boat Ramp: The DLIA Memorandum of Understanding was executed. Spierling
  Trucking did a Fall clean-up of sand from the site. There was discussion as to signage to address
  power loading and unloading. There was question as to the ramp slope and pitch, Don was
  going to address the issue with Becky from Huron Engineering. It should be noted that Ron
  Witthoff on behalf of the DLIA submitted a \$54,265.79 check to the Township of Munro as a
  contribution to the Douglas Lake Boat Ramp.

## **New Business:**

 Clerk Bur briefed the members on the provisions for the 9-Day Early Voting for the upcoming 2024 elections. At this point it appears that due to worker restraints and cost allocation all of the Cheboygan County Townships are electing to join the Cheboygan County Clerk, as she has agreed to host a consolidated 9-day early election site. The County Clerk has applied for a grant to cover the associated costs, any costs above and beyond the amount of the grant received will be split by all of the Townships. Motion by Ginop to enter into the early 9-Day Early Election Voting Agreement, supported by Don Tracey. All in favor, motion carried.

**2**<sup>nd</sup> **Public Comment:** William Hartwig supplied the Board and members on information and rough numbers associated with a road millage.

**Adjournment:** Motion by Don Tracey to adjourn the meeting. Supported by Paul Nows. All in favor, the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted,

Mary Bur Munro Township Clerk